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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Narcotic Task Force

P.O. Box 336 Napa CA  94559

707-253-4458
NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, July 16, 2009 at 11:03 a.m. at the Napa Police Department.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Board members absent included; Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Sheriff Koford moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be approved as written.  Chief Butler seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

Distribution of Asset Forfeiture to participating agencies – The Board discussed the disbursal of Asset Forfeiture funds to the participating agencies in the amount of $211,269.12, leaving $20,000 in the Trust Fund.  Chief Melton asked for a motion, Chief Butler made the first and Sheriff Koford made the second motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Drug Endangered Children (DEC) agreement – Commander Pitkin noted that the DEC agreement was signed by CPS with revisions to some of the verbiage but no change to protocol.  The changes to the agreement were “if necessary” being added to the protocol of taking a detained child to the hospital and the deletion of a cell phone provided by NSIB to CPS for DEC cases, among other minor changes.
Discuss/Motion to release Community Trust Funds to Napa Valley Dare and Safe Schools Foundation – Chief Butler requested a motion be put before the Board for $10,000 to be given to the DARE/Safe Schools Foundation to purchase the tools and equipment needed for this fiscal year’s program.  DA Lieberstein made the first and Captain Rasmussen made the second motion.  The motion was unanimously approved.
Annual Napa County Audit of NSIB – Commander Pitkin presented the findings and recommendations of the June 30, 2009 County Audit of NSIB.  There were two recommendations.  One involved the revolving fund being referred to the Board of Supervisors for approval and the second one involved NSIB working with the County Counsel to determine whether the MOU should go to the Board of Supervisors for approval instead of the Governing Board members.  Chief Melton noted that he has discussed with the city attorney his ability/authority to sign off on the NSIB MOU.  These issues will go to the Board of Supervisors meeting on July 21, 2009.  Commander Pitkin noted that the MOU, once approved, will be forwarded to the Governing Board for review and signatures.  The MOU will be in effect indefinitely.
4.
ADJOURNMENT – To continue with Closed Board Meeting.
Closed Session – Case Review/Planning (Government Code §54957.8)
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Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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